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    One change weȭre making is to set up a bargain room in our building.  We will sell at a very reasonable price  
    those items donated that our neighbors wouldnȭt want or that we have no room to store.  The proceeds will  
    help us purchase items at garage sales that we are short on – such as towels and kitchen items – and to assist 
    the agency in its ministry.   
 

   Another change is how we operate our Christmas room.  We will provide two options to those who want to  
    shop in that room:  1.)  Work 4 hours of community service before they shop; or b.)  Give a donation of  
    $3 per child to shop for toys. If they want Christmas decorations or more toys for their children or 
    grandchildren, weȭll invite them to shop in our bargain room. 
 

    Weȭre considering other ways to encourage more exchange with our neighbors – giving them opportunities  
    to give back in some way.  We hope to begin these practices starting January 2016.  Please pray for us that  
    we will depend on the Lord to guide us in how we can love our neighbors without enabling them.  May we 
    encourage them to use the God-given gifts and talents to experience dignity and become a partner with us in  
    this ministry.   As Bob Lupton says, encouraging people to give back always trumps one-way giving! 
 
 

                                 In His grip of love, 

          

 Jim Clark, Director 
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A few weeks ago, I had the privilege of interviewing ȰLonnieȱ who was in 
need of rebuilding his life.  Heȭd gone through a divorce, was out of work and 
had few friends.  Lonnie told us he needed a new I.D., which would cost him 
$25.  We were out of funds that month for such items, but when he told me he 
mowed lawns I asked him, ȰLonnie, what if we paid you to mow and weed eat 
our lawn?ȱ  His eyes brightened, he sat up straight in his chair and said, ȰIȭd 
love to do that.ȱ  Within a few hours he finished getting our large lot in shape 
and was beaming with pride as I handed him a check.  It was a true win-win 
arrangement. 
 

Lonnieȭs story is just one example of how the Christian Service Center is mov-
ing in the direction of helping our Ȱneighborsȱ Give Back.  For a number of 
years I have been inspired and convicted by other Christian ministries to of-
fer a more reciprocal form of charity though CSC.  As a result, our staff and I 
have been intentional about working with people in ways which help them 
retain their dignity and self-respect when they come here for assistance.  Eve-
ry person needs to be valued; every person needs to contribute; and we all 
have gifts which we can use for good.  
 

Our staff, board and volunteers are praying about and discussing ways we 
can move away from one-way giving toward ways to empower those we 
serve and provide them opportunities to give back.    
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On Tuesday, September 8th,  over 325 people attended the Transformative Charity Dinner at the Abilene Civic 
Center.  The Fall Fundraiser for the Christian Service Center of Abilene was underwritten by our Event Sponsor,  
the Dian Graves Owen Foundation.   Dr. Robert D. Lupton of Atlanta was our featured speaker.  He is the author 
of numerous books about people and poverty, including 4ÏØÉÃ #ÈÁÒÉÔÙ and his latest book, #ÈÁÒÉÔÙ $ÅÔÏØȢ 
 

Dr. Lupton has spent the last forty years committed to helping people in need.  He and his family have lived out 
their convictions within the disadvantaged area of South Atlanta.  His work and experiences there have helped 
empower and develop healthy families and neighborhoods.  He was instrumental in developing Focused Com-

munity Strategies (FCS Ministries) to aid in the development of people living in 
poverty.   
 

During the dinner, Dr. Lupton shared personal stories of living in South Atlanta 
and how his understanding of helping the poor had changed.  He challenged us to 
consider how charity affects those we intend to help, and to proactively work 
with the needy to help them help themselves.  He urged us to remember, Ȱnever 
do for the needy what they could do for themselvesȱ and to Ȱlimit one-way giving 
to emergency situationsȱȢ 

 

On Wednesday morning, Dr. Lupton presented a Workshop on 4ÏØÉÃ #ÈÁÒÉÔÙ and 

#ÈÁÒÉÔÙ $ÅÔÏØ Ȣ  Over 35 people attend-

ed the Workshop which was held at 

First Baptist Church Dining Hall.  Dr. 

Lupton spoke at length about the 

work being done to change charity 

from a toxic experience for people to one which aids in the develop-

ment of a personȭs full potential.   
 

Representatives from a number of agencies and churches were on 

hand to meet Dr. Lupton, ask questions, and discuss options for our 

community as we work together to address needs of the poor.  The 

event was a wonderful opportunity for thinking creatively and collec-

tively about how best to help those in Abilene with great needs. 
 

The Christian Service Center is the beneficiary of many generous do-

nors.  This event would not have been possible without the generous 

sponsorships of the Dian Graves Owen Foundation and the other 39 

dedicated donors and sponsors who continually contribute to the bet-

terment of Abilene and the people who live here.   We are grateful for 

friends like these! 
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 If you would like to give to 
support CSC programs which 
assist  people in  need, please 
mail your check to: 
 

Christian Service Center  
901 Mesquite 

Abilene, TX 79601 
 

Or 
You may donate on-line at: 

www.cscabilene.org 
 

Thank you for helping others 
through your gifts. 

Operation Blue Jeans 

     Feed the Hungry 

   Seasonal Comfort 

Standing in the Gap 

Spiritual Nurture 

Toys for Children 

   Stocking the Home 

Fresh Start 

From May 1 through July 31, the Christian Service Center conducted 

the first ever SPRING RENEWAL DRIVE to support all of our pro-

grams.  The goal was to raise revenue to cover the program expenses 

for the fiscal year.   
 

In response to the initial mail-out for programs, CSC received sup-

port of almost $26,000.  With additional unsolicited support, the pro-

gram revenue reached $33,250 during the SPRING RENEWAL DRIVE. 
 

The funds raised through this drive will be used to support the pro-

grams listed on the left side of the page.   During fiscal year 2014, 

CSC spent about  $45,000 on programs expenses.   
 

The Operation Blue Jeans (OBJ) program has been the flagship pro-

gram for CSC since 1969, when it was begun from gifts given by ACU 

students to buy new blue jeans for low-income children in elemen-

tary schools.  In addition to blue jeans, children receive new under-

wear and socks when they come here for services.  Last year, the OBJ 

Program added standardized school dress and a string backpack 

containing a Success Kit for middle school students.  This year, each 

middle school student received not only one, but two pair of slacks 

or slacks and a skirt and two shirts, in addition to the string back-

pack and Success Kit.  These were very popular with middle school 

students last year; and there were so many requests from elemen-

tary students for the string backpacks and Success Kits, that this year 

CSC added the same component to Operation Blue Jeans for the ele-

mentary students.  There were many very excited elementary school 

students when they also received their string backpack and Success 

Kit this summer. 
 

In total, 468 middle and elementary students were served through 

the Operation Blue Jeans Program; and 468 ÅØÃÉÔÅÄ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÉÓ Á ÌÏÔ 

ÏÆ ÅØÃÉÔÅÍÅÎÔȦ 
 

The  OBJ program has been an integral part of Ȱback to schoolȱ shop-

ping for families in Abilene for the last 46 years.  Thank you to our 

donors who make it possible for the Christian Service Center to help 

over 400 children every summer! 
 

With your gifts, CSC can assist even more people through Standing in 

the Gap, the Fresh Start Program, and the other programs like Feed 

the Hungry or Seasonal Comfort, or by providing Bibles to those who 

want one.   The revenue we raise through the CSC SPRING RENEWAL 

DRIVE allows CSC to help people deal with momentary crises, and to 

assist people with chronic needs to explore ways of moving forward 

while retaining their sense of independence and dignity.  
 

Thank you for helping make these things possible for CSC and for our 

neighbors! 

Middle school student looking for 

and finding ÊÕÓÔ ÔÈÅ ÒÉÇÈÔ pair of  

jeans during OBJ in August. 
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
Chip Whitlock, Board Chair 
 4ÉÔÔÌÅ ,ÕÔÈÅÒ 0ÁÒÔÎÅÒÓÈÉÐȟ03# 

Walt Worgull, Vice Chair 
  /×ÎÅÒȟ 27 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅÓ 

Nell Sims, Secretary 
 2ÅÔÉÒÅÄ !)3$ 4ÅÁÃÈÅÒȾ!ÄÍÉÎȢ 

Diane Terrell, Treasurer 
  $ÁÖÉÓ +ÉÎÁÒÄ  Ǫ #ÏȢ 0# 

Cheryl Cunningham 
  !)3$ȟ &ÅÄÅÒÁÌ 0ÒÏÇÒÁÍÓ $ÉÒÅÃÔÏÒ 

Cindy Davis 
 2ÅÔÉÒÅÄ 0ÕÂÌÉÃ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ 4ÅÁÃÈÅÒ 

Harriet Haag 
 !ÓÓÉÓÔÁÎÔ $ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ !ÔÔÏÒÎÅÙ-4ÁÙÌÏÒ #Ï 

Garnie Hatch 
  2ÅÔÉÒÅÄ !)3$ !ÄÍÉÎÉÓÔÒÁÔÏÒ 
Floyd Miller 
  )ÎÖÅÓÔÍÅÎÔ "ÒÏËÅÒ 

Jacky Wallace 
  2ÅÔÉÒÅÄ 4ÅØÁÓ (ÉÇÈ×ÁÙ $ÅÐÁÒÔÍÅÎÔ 
  /×ÎÅÒȟ &ÅÎÃÉÎÇ #ÏÍÐÁÎÙ 
 

Jim Clark, Director 
Christian Service Center of Abi-

 

 

 

The Christian Service Center (CSC) Capital Campaign is moving along.  We 

have spent the summer tweaking plans for how the Woodlawn facility will 

be used.   Jack Harkins of Tittle Luther Partnership PSC, is leading the team 

in designing the renovations which will be made to the building.   
 

As is often true of buildings built in the ρωυπȭs, a great deal of the expense 

to renovate will be in updating heating, cooling, plumbing and electrical 

components.   When these updates are made, the Woodlawn facility will be 

a safe, efficient and much larger home for the Christian Service Center.   
 

The additional space will allow CSC the flexibility to share space with sis-

ter agencies who are working to help people expand their life possibilities.  

The space will also allow CSC to offer classes which assist people with 

skills to help them move forward out of poverty.  In addition, the renova-

tion of this building will continue to bless the congregation of the Wood-

lawn Church of Christ , as they will begin meeting in the renovated Multi-

Purpose Room each Wednesday evening and Sunday morning. 
 

With the renovation and move to 3183 N. 10th, there will be new vitality 

and growth in this neighborhood.  Keep watching for changes as we begin 

renovations after the first of the year! 
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